AGENDA MATERIAL DATE WWW ITEM NO. RAYO

Aliza Barraza

From:

beatrice stephens

Sent:

Monday, June 5, 2023 4:47 PM

To:

COB_mail

Subject:

Call to The Public 6/6/23

Attachments:

BOS June 6th Call to Public Cory Stephens.docx

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Please add my comments to the record for call to the public for the 6/6/23 meeting. Regards,
Cory Stephens
District 2

Sent from Mail for Windows

りに出ることのなまではい

Cory Stephens District 2 Agenda Item #40

Approximately six million illegal aliens have entered our country since the Biden Administration has taken office. We've received illegal aliens from 162 countries. There are only 195 countries in the world. I find it hard to believe that all these people from 162 countries are escaping their country because they fear persecution from their government. Could it be that they're not being persecuted by their government but are in fact economic migrants coming to our country for a handout or to find work? That's exactly what it is and that excludes them from receiving refugee and or asylee status, so please refer to them by their proper status, illegal aliens.

The majority of illegal aliens that are entering the US are not being processed for asylum. The biggest reason, they're not eligible. Country-of-origin plays a role in determining if the individual is eligible for asylum. Currently, Per DHS, the country-of-origin changes weekly. One week it could be Valenzuela, next week Cuba and the following week it could be Haiti. "IF" an alien is processed for asylum, they're not paroled into the US. They're processed as a Notice to Appear with a Warrant for Arrest (NTA/WA) and sent to a detention facility to await their asylum hearing. So, the people here, in our city, receiving benefits that you gave them with our tax dollars are illegal aliens.

The pictures you see behind me are just a mere fraction of the American citizens killed by illegal aliens every year. Matt Heinz wants you to believe that Pima County and Katie Hobbs have the border crisis and invasion under control. That this is a humanitarian effort. Showing up at an NGO's welcome center with Hobbs, media and having the red carpet rolled out for you is myopic and denying the reality of what's truly happening at our southern border. Let's be honest it's a political photo op! I suggest you go spend some time down at the border with the hard-working men and woman of CBP and DHS and find out what's really going on. Or go visit the illegal shelter in Arivaca that Ben Berquam of Real America's Voice found that is being operated by two NGO's in Tucson that in part are being funded by Pima County and Tax payer dollars. No More Deaths and Universalist Unitarian Church. Why is Pima County and this board funding human trafficking.